sponsored by the Pikes Peak Area Council of Governments is working toward a joint coordinated monitoring plan for all wastewater facilities that discharge to Monument Creek or Fountain Creek to ensure there is a sufficient database of wastewater facility discharge data and non-point source data taken on the same day and in the same manner. This will help ensure that all members of the monitoring group can apply for discharger-specific variances in the manner specified in the new Regulations 85 and 31.

The JUC scheduled the annual meeting of the JUC and the three district boards at 6 p.m. on Dec. 6 at the Villa restaurant on Highway 105 in Palmer Lake. The





facility and each of the owner districts have posted this public meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.

The next JUC meeting will be held at 10 a.m. on Dec. 11 at

the Tri-Lakes facility's conference room, 16510 Mitchell Ave. Meetings are normally held on the second Tuesday of the month. Information: 481-4053.

Jim Kendrick can be reached at jimkendrick@ocn.me.

Triview Metropolitan District, Nov. 13

Former district manager threatens suit

By Jim Kendrick

During public comments at the Nov. 13 Triview Metropolitan District board meeting, former District Manager Larry Bishop stated that while he was a district employee, he participated in Triview's 457 retirement plan and has been unable to have his 457 money rolled into his IRA account since retiring in June.

Secretary/Treasurer Bob Eskridge was absent from the meeting.

Public comments

Some of the items Bishop noted were:

- He had worked for Triview as an employee several years ago and participated in Triview's 457 plan.
- He first applied to Triview on July 7 to have his 457
 account rolled over to his IRA account, talking to
 both Monument Town Manager Cathy Green and
 Triview Billing Manager Joyce Levad.
- He was told the 457 plan administrator was still former Triview board member Kathy Walters.
- He phoned Walters and asked her if she would sign the transfer form, but she was reluctant to do so since she had "not had anything to do with Triview Metro since 1995."
- Since Walters is still the plan administrator and is unwilling to sign his documents, he asked, "What am I supposed to do?"
- The IRS requires prompt action on distribution in a timely manner.
- He said trying to receive his money since July is not a timely manner. "It's costing me money. It's costing me hardship and it's costing my wife hardship."
- He asked how soon this could be resolved.

Some of the responses from board President Robert Fisher were:

- "The plan administrator has not changed."
- "We are working through some administrative and logistic questions on getting that modified."
- "I do not have a timeframe for you, Larry. We are

working on it. It was brought to our attention in October."

Bishop replied to Fisher, "All right, then you leave no choice. Then I have to file suit in court and I will file suit, sir, against you personally, against Ms. Remington (District Manager Valerie Remington) personally, and against this district. Thank you."

Note: Kathy Walters actually stepped down from the board on May 27, 2004. See www.ocn.me/v4n6.htm#triview for details.

Second public hearing on 2013 budget

Fisher asked for comments on the 2013 Triview preliminary budget. Seeing none, he closed the public hearing. The 2013 preliminary budget is available for inspection by the public at Town Hall, 645 Beacon Lite Road. Any interested elector of the Triview Metropolitan District may inspect and file any objections at any time prior to the final adoption by the board in a public hearing during the Dec. 11 regular board meeting at 5 p.m. in Town Hall. For further information: contact Remington at 884-8048 or vremington@townofmonument.net.

Booster pump report

Engineer Barney Fix of engineering firm Merrick & Co. stated that final design of the booster pump station was underway with three skid-mounted pumps that will each provide up to 200 gallons per minute to the 8-inch distribution line that feeds the affected lots. The pump manufacturer has recommended installation of pneumatic tank to ensure a smooth flow. The building housing the pumps will be about 10 feet by 18 feet.

He displayed a map of the Promontory Pointe development that showed a blue line that represented the outer boundary for the residential lots that will be provided the specified minimum water pressure required for fire flows by the Triview water tank, which is located on the northeast corner of the Promontory Pointe parcel.

The new booster pump system is designed to provide 70 psi to homes, but is not designed to have the additional

